 Arborg Early Middle Years School 
 Parent Advisory Council Meeting 

May 9, 2016
 7 p.m. at AEMYS
Present: Marlene Kroeker-Bodnarus, Brad Harding, Tanya Stogrin, Joe Stogrin, Tara Buehlmann, Ruth Ann Furgala, Carissa Rempel, Stephanie Sigurdson, Tiffany Olsen
1. Marlene called the meeting to order at 7:06pm
2. Adopt Previous Meeting Minutes –Tara motioned to accept the minutes and Tiffany seconded.
3. Old Business

a. Workshop hosted by PAC – The workshop that Evergreen School Division is planning for students with Val Caldwell has been postponed until the fall.  As a result our possible workshop for parents with Val Caldwell has also been postponed.  Joan Mayhew does not have a price yet for the parent workshop.  Mr. Harding will keep us posted.  Joan could present for free as she is employed by ESD.
b. Outdoor classroom/Natural Habitat – Update from Tara / Ruth Ann – The outdoor classroom/natural habitat group had a meeting.  Tara is donating the soil for the flower boxes.   The committee does not want to plant shrubs this year but will in future.  Mr. Harding can use some of the sustainability fund to purchase flowers and top soil.  Tara will take care of getting the flowers and the top soil.  The Green Team will water the flowers during July and August.  Tara has not heard from the man that is making the benches.  It would be nice to get the benches right away so that we can use them this year.  Marlene will check out the cost of the buddy bench that Stonewall has purchased and find out where they got it from.  That would be something nice to have in our playground.  We need to get moving ASAP with moving fill and topsoil into the natural habitat so that Home Hardware can help.  Jacobson Farms is seeding right now so not sure if they are able to move the fill for us.  The fill is still frozen.  Joe will look at how much fill there is at PESAI to be moved.  The goals for this year are to accomplish getting the fill and topsoil in place.  The teachers will plant the wild flowers.  PAC is going to buy the topsoil for the outdoor classroom and the grade 7 and 8 students can spread the topsoil.
c. Middle Years Playground – The Coop has a Community Spaces Coop Grant.  We need to post the information for this grant so that everyone can enter.  We have $18,000 or 40% towards the Middle Years playground.  There is a low interest loan available from ESD if needed.  Tiffany suggested that WestJet has tickets available that we could raffle off in the fall.  We would sell the tickets at the Welcome Back BBQ and send them home with students.  Tickets would be $2 each and the proceeds would be to the Arborg Early Middle School Community Playground.
d. Muffins/Hotdog Day/Hot Lunch/Bulletin Board – Friday, May 20th is the next hot dog day.  Tiffany will let Gerri know that she is the contact for muffins.  PAC will host a hamburger day on Fri, June 3rd.  The student council BBQ needs maintenance.  Tara will clean out the student council BBQ and then we will see if it works better afterwards.  Ms. Ladoski will have students available to help with hamburger day.  Tiffany will cook the burgers at home and then bring them to school.  We will purchase the food for hamburger day from Coop.  The cost will be $5 for a burger, a juice and a cupcake.  Additional burgers will be $4 and additional cupcakes will be $0.50.  Will we have a gluten and dairy free option?  Carissa is willing to take over updating the bulletin board.  PAC will provide the supplies needed. 
e. Staff Appreciation Lunch – Joe and Sally Stogrin will prepare the staff appreciation lunch of lasagna, caesar salad and garlic bread for all staff on Tues, May 10th.  The cake has been ordered.  Tiffany will pick up the cake and bring it to the school that morning.
f. Spring Raffle – There was $768.95 profit from the spring raffle.  A big thank you to Mrs. Harding for donating a planter and to Charlie from Friendly Flowers for donating the hanging basket.  We need to put these thank you’s on the website.
g. School Highlights Concert – The Highlights Concert was excellent.  A special thanks to Mrs. Kilbrei and the teachers for working with the students.

4. New Business
a. Welcome Back BBQ - Ribbon Cutting for Early Years and Middle Years Playgrounds and Outdoor Classroom – We will have the Welcome Back BBQ on Wednesday, September 21st.  We will have the West Jet tickets for sale that night and will have sent tickets home with the kids.  Tiffany will find out about chips.  Marlene will order the bouncer and it would be nice if we could have 2 like we did last year.  Tanya will write a letter to Coop asking if they will donate the burgers and hotdogs, etc.  The letter will thank the Coop for their many donations over the years and let them know all that has been accomplished with the money we have raised from previous Welcome Back BBQ’s.  This year the profit will be going towards the Middle Years playground.  We will again ask local businesses if they would donate towards the cost of the bouncer(s).  Tiffany will do up the letters to be sent to the businesses and will send them out mid August.  Mr. Harding will contact the local newspapers that we will be having a ribbon cutting at the Welcome Back BBQ.  If no newspapers attend then we will submit an article with pictures ourselves.  Ms. Ladoski and Marlene will once again take care of the old fashioned games such as 3 legged race and tug of war.  Face painting needs to have a schedule.  Mrs. Ladoski will organize the schedule.  We also need a parent supervising face painting at all times.  We need to buy more face paints from Art Emporium as the expensive ones from Michael’s only last one night.  Carissa will coordinate the homemade ice cream. 
5. Other Business 
a. MAPC Conference – Tiffany went to the MAPC Conference on May 6th and 7th.  The main topic was cultural diversity.  PAC’s are more than fundraising committees, they are the voices of all the parents and we are to be heard.  She also mentioned that all PACS should have at least 1 male parent member as well as a visible minority.  Some PACs even have non-parent members – it can help tie the school into the community.  Are PD days open to parents to learn the new teaching methods?  How can parents be involved in the academic part of their children’s lives if they don’t under the new methods?  MAPC is proposing the government create a “recovery teacher” position for math like there is for reading.  It was nice to talk to other PACs and share different ideas.  It would be nice next time if we sent 2 people as some sessions there were 2 presentations and 1 person cannot attend both and they do not repeat the same session.  One idea was a school had brought in Star Dome which is an inflatable planetarium.  It sounded like such a neat thing and it probably makes more financial sense than busing many classes to Winnipeg for a field trip.
b. Fundraising – A parent had asked why do all classes do the same fundraiser at the same time.  Why can’t the fundraiser be broken up with 2 separate fundraisers?  This is something that needs to be discussed with Mrs. Harding.  Mr. Harding advised that we used to do a fall and a spring fundraiser.  Currently we just do a fall fundraiser and then PAC does raffles through the year. 
c. PAC Executive – This is Joe and Tanya Stogrin’s last year on PAC.  Next year PAC will have Marlene as Chair, Carissa will be Vice Chair and Tiffany will be Secretary/Treasurer.

Marlene left the meeting and Joe took over as chair
6. Principal’s Report

a. Facilities
i. Playground – received our final bill for $10,185.65 and PACs portion will be $4,000.

b. Website – there now is a sign up on our main page so that people can be automatically emailed PAC minutes.
c. Staffing – Below is staffing as of now:

Early Years:



Middle Years:

-Stephanie Sigurdson (JK)

-Tanya Harding (5/6)

-Desiree Sigurdson (K)


-Cheryl Bates (5/6)

-Lorna Plett (K)



-Kristen Rudyk (5/6)

-Grace Marteinsson (1/2)

-Heather Ladoski (7/8)

-Alicia Skoropet 


-Jay Ewert (7/8)

 & Isaya Woytowich (1/2)


-Kira Smokiski (3/4)

-Cheryl Chwaliboga (3/4)

Resource



Music

-Crystal MacDonald


- Carlin Kilbrei

Phys. Ed



Counselling

-Carlin Kilbrei (K)


- Shelly Burak

-Desiree Sigurdson (1-4)
French

-Shelly Burak (5-8)


- Kristen Rudyk (5/6)

Reading Recovery/RTI



-Heather Ladoski (7/8)
-Cheryl Johnston

d. Classroom Configurations for 2016-2017

	JK – 25
	3/4 - 25

	K – 12
	5/6 – 21

	K – 12
	5/6 – 20

	1/2 - 20
	5/6 – 20

	1/2 - 20
	7/8 – 26

	3/4 - 25
	7/8 - 26


e. ESD wants to standardize the amount that students pay across the division for school supplies.  Next year the cost will be $40 per student and the teachers will provide the school supplies.

Mr. Harding paid for the playground today.
Tiffany will get the balance of the accounts from Gerri for the June meeting.
7. Correspondence 
There was no correspondence.
8. Next Meeting – Monday, June 6 at 7:00 pm in the staff room at AEMYS.  We are looking for parents that are willing to donate their time and become members of the Parent Advisory Council.  This gives you as parents the opportunity to have a better understanding of what goes on at the school.  All are welcome to come and discuss any concerns they have or offer their input.

Meeting adjourned at 8:45 pm.
